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THE MILFORD TREE COMMISSION 
Minutes of the November 13, 2023 Meeting 
A. ROLL CALL 

Commission Members: 

Bryan Mancini - Chairman

Jim Malaney - Co -Vice Chairman

Nancy Iddings – Co-Vice Chairman

Cheryl Cappiali

Connie Gaynor

Kelly Miller

David Skirkanich

Guests:



Steve Johnson, Tree Warden, City of Milford





Meghan Sousa, Milford





Sara Lilley, Milford

Absent:



Jim Malaney

Recording Secretary: 


Annie Mecca





  




  


  


A. CALL TO ORDER 
Bryan Mancini called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m. 
B. CONSIDERATION OF MINUTES
· Kelly Miller made a motion to accept the minutes to the meeting on  
October 9, 2023. Cheryl Cappiali seconded the motion. The minutes from 
the October 9, 2023 meeting were unanimously approved.   
C. ADMINISTRATIVE MATTERS
· Financial Update – As of October 31, 2023, the Financial Report is as follows: $650.00 in Secretarial Fees, $1,000.00 for Trees and Shrubs, $1 for Travel, $5.00 for postage, $5.00 for Duplication, $5.00 for Office Supplies and $5.00 for Printing and Binding. 
· Boards and Commission Open House at City Hall Recap – The event took place on Wednesday, October 11, 2023 at 6:30 pm – It was held to allow the public to see what the commissions do in the city. Cheryl Cappiali and Steve Johnson were there representing the Milford Tree Commission.
STREET TREE REPLACEMENTS/TREE REQUESTS 

· Bridgeport Avenue, Devon – Meghan Sousa of Milford has developed a Revitalization Project for the trees in that area. She and Steve Johnson met and took a tour of the area, starting at the top of River Cliff and tagged 4 trees for removal, then moved on to the Clock Tower and tagged a couple of other trees there. Megan Sousa learned that for 10 years soil and mulch has been put there which will need Public Works to excavate that area in order to be able to install new plantings. Steve Johnson and Megan Sousa then proceeded down the streets of Devon and the suggestion was made to work out a way to educate the store owners on maintaining the plantings around their storefronts. Steve Johnson suggested to Megan Sousa to get in touch with Cheryl Cappiali to put together a Planting Plan for the area, to be created sometime next spring.
E.  TREE WARDEN APPEALS / STREET TREE MATTERS
· Tree Warden Postings – Review/Update: “Umbrella” Pine- Borough of Woodmont – Steve Johnson indicated that the tree has been taken down and a new Japanese Black Pine has been planted in its place. Steve Johnson indicated that they will be looking at the tree rings from the “Umbrella” Pine to learn how old it is and could possibly incorporate the information in the Woodmont Borough History.
· North Street- A Norway Maple has been declining and has fungi – this tree is slated to come down. 
· Loomis Street – 1 Sugar Maple is dead and will come down; 2 other trees, a Sugar and a Silver Maple are on an approved plan to turn a parcel of land into a parking lot. The Milford Tree Commission was not notified for a recommendation on the location of the driveway to the parking lot.
· Woodmont Road – A new owner has a commercial property there - the Tree Commission recommends shades trees be planted as there are none currently.  Steve Johnson suggested that using both the Tree Ordinance and the Tree List the new owner will be able to find appropriate trees for this area.

F.   ARBORETUM
· Tree Walk November 18 Update– Kelly Miller indicated that the Milford Tree Walk will be taking place on November 18 on the Green from 11:00am – 2:00 pm. Rain Date is Sunday, the 19th.  The Milford Tree Commission will have a tent there.   Kelly Miller is working with Jeremy Grant on flyers and working on the map for the Walk. Sara Lilley of Milford is also assisting with helping with the creation of the map. Connie Gaynor has created a Coloring Book as well. Hope to see you there!
G.  TREE ORDINANCE - Final Review before submittal – Bryan Mancini has sent the document to the City’s Attorney’s office for final review. We are continuing to wait for a response. 
H.  TREE HONOR PROJECT – Nancy Iddings updated us on this project to honor 4 of Milford’s “Most Distinguished Trees.” The two nominees are a Copper Beech at 33 Hawley Ave., and a Copper Beech at 175 Gulf Street. Other nominees are a Dawn Redwood at 224 West Main St., and a Siberian Elm on Housatonic. Mayor Smith will present the certificates to the owners of the trees being honored.  This ceremony will take place at Noon during the Tree Walk on Saturday, November 18, 2023.  The Rain Date will be Sunday, November 19.
K. NEW BUSINESS
· None at this time. 
L. INTER-AGENCY REVIEWS
· 305-325 Sub Way Warehouse Facility -   Steve Johnson indicated that all trees are native to the Landscaping Plan, Bryan Mancini recommended 35 shade trees for the parking spaces and the plan indicates 40, so their plan exceeds the recommendation. 20 Beech Trees on the property are coming down due to disease. Bryan Mancini will write the recommendation email.
M. ADJOURNMENT
· Kelly Miller made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Cheryl Cappiali seconded the motion, the committee voted and the motion was carried unanimously.  
The November 13, 2023 meeting of The Milford Tree Commission was adjourned at 8:59 p.m. 
The minutes of the meeting of The Milford Tree Commission held November 13, 2023 are respectfully submitted,  
By: ___________________________ 

      Annie Mecca, Recording Secretary  
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